
 

   

 
 
 
 
 

The Monthly Newsletter of the San Antonio Prop Busters 
Academy of Model Aeronautics, Chartered Club Number 1227 

October 3, 2017 
Web Site: www.propbusters.org 

Yahoo Mail Group: 
http://groups.yahoo.com/group/SAPropbusters 

 
 

 
 
 
 

 

 
2017 Club Officers 

 
 
 

President: 
Charles Strang 

2903 Encino Robles 
San Antonio, TX  78259 

(210) 481-7375 
e-mail: cstrang@funfor.us 

 
 
 

Vice-President/Safety Rep 
Bob Severance 

4410 Huntington Woods 
San Antonio, TX  78249 

(210) 542-0285 
email: 

sapropbuster@satx.rr.com 
 
 
 

Secretary 
Terry Ullman 

27540 Riata Ranch Dr 
San Antonio, TX  78261 

(210) 408-0830 
e-mail: tullman27@gmail.com 

 
 
 

Treasurer 
Jim Branaum 

8551 Rolling Acres Trail 
Fair Oaks Ranch, TX  78015 

(830) 981-8893 
e-mail: jgbmain@gvtc.com 

 
 
 

Newsletter Editor 
John Gardner 

13706 Flying W Trail 
Helotes, TX  78023 

(210) 695-4683 
e-mail: jgardnerbb@gmail.com 

 

Build & Fly-In 
Club Field 

Oct 21st  
No ARF’s! 

 

Next Meeting 
 

Tuesday  

Oct 3rd     
2017 

 

7:00 PM  IHOP  
14424 San Pedro Ave 

  
Google Coordinates: 
 29.57312, -98.47847 

ON NORTH BOUND 
ACCESS RD OF 281 
Between Bitters and 

Oak Shadow/Winding Way 
 

If you’re going South on 281, 
Exit Bitters and Take the 

Turnaround 
 

If you’re going North on 281, 
Exit Bitters and Stay  

In Right Lane 
About ¼ mile past Bitters 

 

 
 

 
River City Float Fly  

San Antonio(0) 
Oct 6th – 8th   

Keith Moody: 210-657-5259 
Email: keithmoodypilot@aol.com 

 

Best Electric Texas 
 New Waverly (229) 

Oct 7th – 8th 
Kirk Jensen: 281-381-0473 

Email: imacav8r@sbcglobal.net  
Visit: tri-countybarnstormers.com 

 

Fall WarBird Fly-In   
Katy (157) 

Oct 13th – 14th  
Paul Curry: 281-859-7626 

Email: pgpjcurry@sbcglobal.net 

$20 Registration 

 

BAMS Fall Fun Fly 
Boerne(22) 

Oct 14th   
Leslie Freund: 830-336-4812 

Email: lfreund@msair.net 

Visit: boernerc.org 
$20 w/Lunch 

 

Texas WarBird Rally   
Dayton(233) 

Oct 27th – 28th  
Michael Jackson: 281-452-0522 

Email: mejacks30@earthlink.net 

$25 Landing w/Lunch 

 

 

//=========================// 
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Date: 9/5/2017, 7:01PM  
The meeting of the Prop Busters 
was called to order by Charles 
Strang at IHOP, 14424 San Pedro 
Ave, just north of Bitters on 281. 
 
Visitors:  Carl Heck attended as a 
potential new member. 
 

The August meeting minutes 
were approved.  
 
President:  Charles welcomed all.  
 
VP/Safety Officer:  Bob reminded 
all to stay hydrated and watch 
out for snakes and insects and 
Mind the Prop. 
 
Secretary: Terry no comment.  
 
Treasurer: Jim reported the 
various expenses, income, and 
account balances.  If you need 
details contact Jim.  
 
Newsletter: Standing order for 
the newsletter is that free ads 
and articles of interest for the 
newsletter need to be submitted 
by members to John Gardner by 
the 17th.  
 
Web Editor: Robert Jarzombek 
has updated the website to 
include posting pictures and our 
upcoming events. 
  
Early Bird Raffle: Ray Murry won 
the fuel. 
 
Membership: Rick Storm 
reported no new members but 
introduced a potential new 
member, Carl Heck.  Carl spoke of 
learning to fly RC back at the 
Bandera field in the mid 80’s with 

help from Bob Severance and 
Hilmer Merz. Getting back into it, 
he purchased a 46 size trainer.  
His work hours limit him to flying 
Mondays and Tuesdays. With 
check and application in hand, 
Carl’s membership as 
unanimously approved! 
 
 Old Business:  
The Labor Day Event had 10-15 
pilots and no major crashes but 
one heli made several low passes 
before succumbing to gravity.  
Humberto Perez was flying 3-D 
when his elevator broke, but he 
was able to keep flying and 
landed safely. Overall a good 
day! 
 
The Build’n Fly Event for October 
is drawing near, and George 
Wilson brought in two kits for the 
event raffle. The “short” kits, 
furnished by Lazer Works 
(www.lazer-works.com), are a UK 
Cherokee and Das Little Stick with 
plans. George is also soliciting kits 
and coupons from Tower Hobby, 
Hobby King and Flite Test for the 
event raffle. 
 
Dawn Patrol Rally: Dean Lukover 
reminded everyone of the 
upcoming TRC Flyers event at the 
Kingsbury Field for models of 
early military planes up to 1922.  
 
New Business:  
Gate Code:  Changed after Labor 
Day event. 
 
More Money: Jim Branaum 
commented that over the years, 
club policy was that Club Fly-ins 
had been budgeted to a level of 

$50 for food and soda. Recent 
experience shows expenses run 
closer to $75. He would like to 
raise that budgeted expense to 
$75. With minimal discussion, the 
request was approved. 
 
 “Crash Chronicles” 
Beware of Flutter: Lloyd Roecker 
reported that 15 ft model Star-
Fire encountered flutter and 
crashed at the War Birds Over the 
Midwest event. Separately, 
someone commented that a 
model Cargo Plane broke up mid-
air and nosed in as well.  
George Wilson reported taking 
off his Acu Watt with high rates – 
ending in disaster. 
Rick Strom changed his prop on 
his Spitfire from an 18-6W to a 3-
blade 16-10. With the added 
torque the planed pulled to the 
left and took out the lower wire 
of the fence, bent the landing 
gear and the cowl looks different 
now. 
Jim Branaum told of his effort to 
get his 60 inch WACO in the air. 
The ailerons needed attention, 
and then he had problems with 
the on-board glow. But he got it 
up, and the flight was only 
described as “interesting”. Seems 
that it was a little tail heavy! 
 
Model of the Month: Lloyd 
Roecker displayed his 60 size Big 
Stick that he refinished from a 
1985 kit that he built 15 years 
ago. It survived every move! He 
dusted it off, installed a 90 four 
stroke, modified the rudder and 
added floats.  The floats were 
made from foam and covered 
with MonoKote. 

http://www.lazer-works.com/
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Lloyd Roecker with Model of the 
Month 60 size Big Stick with 
Floats 
The Raffle:  
Kevin &Dawn Pellone-MonoKote 
Bob Severance-Hinges 
Charles Strang-LiPo bag, epoxy 
Lloyd Roecker- Fuel, CA, filler, 
foam 
Rick Storm- Glue 
Jim Branaum-Wheels, control 
rods 
Dean Lukover-CA 
Mark Blackmer-CA 
 
Adjourned 7:52 PM  
Submitted by Secretary: Terry 
Ullman 
 
Notes: 
Flying Field: When visitors or 
spectators show up at the field, 
encourage their interest by 
sharing with them why you like to 
fly and show them around.  
Explain how the club can help 
them learn to fly using a buddy 
box system with an instructor.  If 
they happen to have a plane, 
offer to check it out.  Make sure 
they get Rick Storm’s contact 
info.  
 
Visitors and Past Members:  
Other than open events, we 
welcome visitors and want to 
encourage modelers to become 
members of Prop Busters.  

Visitors and Past members with 
AMA registration are welcome to 
fly at our field two times as a 
guest of an accompanying 
current member.  After that, it is 
expected that they will join or re-
new their Prop Busters 
membership. 
 
Prop Busters Iron-on Shirt 
Decals: Lloyd Roecker has made 
several large ($ 2.00) and small 
($0.50) iron-on decals for 
purchase at the meeting. 
 
 
  
Membership Notes 

By Richard Storm 

(210) 680-5653 

E-Mail: rstorm@satx.rr.com 
Need a membership list? 

e-mail me and I’ll send you a fresh one. 
 

NEED AN INSTRUCTOR?   

Call Me, 

 

The September meeting involved 

presentation of one new member to 

PropBusters.  Carl Heck was a 

member years ago and is rekindling 

his interest in RC.  He has Tuesday 

and Wednesday as his weekend so 

if you are going out on those days, 

give him a call and see if he’s 

available.  His contact info is on the 

new membership roster included 

with this newsletter. 

 

If any of you are considering the 

possibility that you are too old to be 

doing this, consider Lee Moore.  

Lee was born in 1930.  Crunch 

those numbers.  He’s still the best 

builder around and still flies.  He’s a 

fine example for all of us to aspire 

to. 

 

The following members have 

birthdays in October. 

When you see them, congratulate 

them for being one year wiser. 

 

Day of Birth Member Name 

10 Carl Heck  (** New 

Member**) 

15 Burf Tunnell  

18 Brian Caples  

21 Romeo Gutierrez-Batista  

28 Lloyd L. Roecker  

28 Clifton Alton Stewart III 

31 Leland A Moore 

See you at the field. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 



 

 

Call Us for All Your 
Copier, Printer & FAX Needs 

Prop Buster Members Receive a 
5% Discount on All Supplies 

AMERICOPY, Inc. 
6075 De Zavala Rd #J 

San Antonio, TX 78724 

(210) 381-3568 
Fax: (210) 829-5554 

Digital Copier/Printers 
Print/FAX/Copy/Scan 

High Speed Laser Printers 
Laser Printer Toner Cartridges 

Fax Toner & Supplies 
Maintenance Contracts 
Nation Wide Delivery 

Royal 
Copystar 

Steve Curtis – Owner 

Special Thanks To HobbyTown USA 
For Supporting the Raffle 

HobbyTown USA 
2501 NW Loop 410 

San Antonio, TX 78230 
(210) 348-8697 

Fax: (210) 829-8707 
www.hobbytownsatx.com 

E-mail: sanhobbie@aol.com 

Radio Control Headquarters 

14910 Nacogdoches #110 

San Antonio, TX 78247 

(210) 651-0435 

Fax: (210) 650-3568 

info@rchqonline.com 

Al’s Hobbies 

7121 Highway 90 West 
Suite 150 

San Antonio, TX 78227 

Voice: (210) 645-1050 

Fax: (210) 645-6450 

alshobbies@usa.com 

http://www.hobbytownsatx.com/
mailto:sanhobbie@aol.com
mailto:info@rchqonline.com


 

 

 

Next Meeting 

Tuesday, October 3rd 2017 

7:00 PM at IHOP on San Pedro 

See Map at Left 

Prop Busters Somerset RC Field 

17271 Somerset Road 
Von Ormy, Tx 78073 

Google Coordinates: 
29.254316  -98.641541 

The Propwash 

8719 Thatch Drive 

San Antonio, TX  78240 


